
 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, October 18, 2022 
 
University Fair 

– PPHS welcomes 21 universities from across Ontario and Canada for 2022 University Fair. 
– G12 students that have signed up must sign an attendance sheet with Mrs. Cole and Ms. McCormick for both the 

morning and afternoon sessions. Students will not be in pd1 or pd3 for classroom attendance.  
– G11 students that registered to attend will go to pd 2 and pd 4 for attendance before joining the fair.  
 

Jr/Sr Girls Basketball  
– On Monday the Jr and Sr Girls teams dominated our home court winning both games against Courtice Secondary. 

Charlotte Frew was the lead scorer for the Jr’s including an incredible 3-point buzzer beater in the 3rd quarter.   
 
Music Department  

– Junior Concert Band and Senior Wind Ensemble have their rehearsals after school in preparation for our concert next 
week.  All members must attend these important last rehearsals as information will be given out.  

– All seniors that can make it to rehearsal today after school. We need your assistance for approx. 30-40 minutes. 
– Senior Wind Ensemble rehearses tonight, if we get a significant number participating in the junior concert band after 

school. We will shorten our rehearsal by half hour to finish for 8:30pm. Please be in your seats by 7pm SHARP.   
– If you have signed up for sound crew but were not at our first training session last night. Please see Ms. Rensik at 

lunch today.  
 
Boys Varsity Hockey  

– Boys interested in playing Vastity boy’s hockey. Meeting today in room 161 today at 11:10am.  
 
PPHS Community Litter Pick-Up 

– If you would like to help, make this world a better, cleaner place. We are meeting on Friday, October 21 at lunch by 
the circle of benches/outdoor classroom. We will be picking up litter around the community.  This is also an 
opportunity to complete your volunteer hours.  
 

Skilled Trades  
– During the COVID shutdown the vast majority of our province’s Skilled Trade workforce remained working, earning, 

amazing money and kept our society running. Skilled trade jobs offer excellent wages, job security, no student debt or 
tuition and are satisfying and enjoyable careers. Are you interested in the Apprenticeship Pathway but want to know 
more. Please sign-up in Guidance for “The Nuts-and-Bolts Apprenticeship”: a one-hour presentation that takes place 
on Wednesday, October 26th.  
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